

560 Iwadono, Higashi-Matsuyama-shi Saitama, 355-8501 Japan Tel +81-493-31-1536 Fax +81-493-31-1435 http://www.daito.ac.jp

25th, October, 2017

Dear our International Exchange Partners,

We are delighted to inform you that in order to provide your students with more comfortable study environment, we decided to start a new accommodation, which is currently under construction. Our new dormitory will be open and embrace the international exchange students of all different backgrounds from April 2018. The attached document shows the detail about our new dormitory.

Upon completion of the construction, we are going to move into a new residence from April 1, 2018. Consequently, your students are supposed to pay 300,000 JPY per one semester for rent, based on our tentative estimation, after April 2018. (This will be changeable.) If you have sent the students to us, please feel at ease that a certain measurement will be taken to ensure the smooth transition to mitigate the extra burden of the current students who have already arrived here.

We hope that this slight increase of rent would not place strain on your selection process for prospective candidates who will be dispatched to our university in the future. However, please be aware that this new accommodation will provide the students with many substantial benefits such as (1) fully-furnished independent room with the high-speed Internet, (2) security and daily care provided by a qualified dormitory master, (3) healthy meals if the students need, and, above all, (4) cross-cultural experience with Japanese students living in the same dormitory. We believe that our new dormitory could enhance your students to experience Japanese culture and improve their language skills further more.

Your understanding and cooperation will be highly appreciated when you choose next candidates.

Yours sincerely,

Nobuhiro Okamoto, Ph.D.

Director

International Center Daito Bunka University